
LA RUE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
January Minutes 

The La Rue Board of Public Affairs met in regular session January 27, 2025.  Present were board 
members Diane Evans and Doug Shawver.  Also present was Clerk Mary Price and Maintenance 
Supervisor Tyler Howell.  Visitors: None 

The financial report – Diane Evans made a motion to approve the bills with a second by Doug Shawver, 
motion passed.  Diane Evans made a motion to approve the meeting minutes with a second by Doug 
Shawver, motion passed.   

Old Business – 
Diane Evans reported that she and Doug Shawver meet with Phil Wright and it was an extremely 
informative meeting.  South Street cost estimate with material and labor is $25,000.  Lead time on the 
pumps is 8-10 weeks.  Due to delay waiting on the parts Diane Evans proposed hiring Dan Hicks that 
lives near the South Street pump station to monitor for any shut downs.  Tyler Howell is going to look 
into getting the light working on the south street pump station so it can be monitored.  The Board was 
all in agreement to contract with Dan Hicks to keep an eye on the pump station and the repairs can be 
completed.  Additionally, Marion County Sanitary will be presenting a new contract and it will have 
some increases in services.   
 
House Bill 93 did not make it through the committee so it has not passed yet.   The Board would like to 
add to the rules and regulations that from here on out any new rentals have to be put into the property 
owners name.   
 
New Business –  
The Board agreed to spend $5,000 this year on street patching for the repairs that need completed from 
previous water line repairs.   
 

Motion to adjourn by Doug Shawver.  


